# Covington Quilters Guild Meeting October 5, 2017

**Kathy Scott (President)** opened the meeting at 7:00 and gave the mic over to Nancy Chong, our speaker for the evening with "First Make it Fun"..

**Kathy Scott** opened the Business meeting about 8:30.

Motion was made by Cyndy Knighton to approve the September minutes as written. Motion was seconded by Debi Mashak. Motion passes..

#### Treasurer's Report (Jenni Gould, Treasurer)

- Moved money from income to capital expenditures to cover the costs of the tables purchased for the show.
- Bank Balances
  - o Beginning balance BECU Checking (8/26/17)......\$15212.27
  - Ending balance BECU Checking (8/25/17).....\$11959.17
  - o Capital One 360 Ending Balance (8/31/17).....\$6532.13
- Quilt Show numbers are nearly final.
- See Jenni with any questions.

## **Elections (Kathy Scott, President)**

- See Kathy Scott if interested in running for any of the positions up for election
  - President--two candidates, Danielle Newcomer and Dotti Harris are both running
  - Secretary--interested? See Kathy!
  - Member-at-Large--two candidates, Peggy Anderson and Debby Parry-Evans are both running.
- Election will take place in November
- New Board will be installed in December
- New Board assumes responsibilities in January.

## **Retreats** (Theresa Wright):

• Participants should check their emails for the retreat info and packet.

#### **Block of the Month** (Tabatha Smith):

- Donna Smith wins the drawing for October's Halloween blocks.
- November BOM is a 12 ½ in unfinished leaf block in fall colors.

## Birthday Fat Quarter Club (Tabatha Smith):

- Signups are happening now through November
- Participants will be assigned to groups of 9-10. Everyone brings all of their fat quarters for their group to the December meeting or arrange a December delivery with Tabatha.
- Tabatha sorts them all out and gift bags the FQs for gifting during the birthday month of each participant.

## **2018 Raffle Quilt** (Lyn Bolster)

- Signups are still needed for the Tacoma Dome Show, 10/19-22.
- Signups are still needed for the Rusty Barn show, 11/16-18.

## **HUGS** (Lori George):

- Upcoming Workshops at Lori's house, 10-4:00
  - Saturday, October 21--Dotti Harris is teaching a Bag Class
  - o Saturday, November 18--TBD, probably "needs a little something" basket
  - Saturday, December 9--Open Sew
- BQ2 Challenge quilts are due--pieced, quilted, and bound--at the February meeting.
   These Hugs quilts will go into the next Quilt Show in the Hugs Challenge category.

## Irene Moss (2019 Raffle Quilt Chair):

- Needs donations of blue batiks (no teals, no turquoises, etc. Must be a true blue)
- Pieces that are 4x6 in and larger, lights-mediums-darks.
- Looking for members who know how to paper piece to help with the construction.

## Next Board meeting is October 17 at 7:00 at Kathy's house.

## **Membership** (Leanne Shipley):

- We had 3 guests at the meeting. Welcome new members Cindy Harden and Pam Lindner to the Guild!
- Bobbi Mowery won the Badge prize.

Respectfully submitted,

Leanne Shipley CQG Secretary